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President’s Covner

POW WOW * FIREWORKS * PARADE * MORE FIREWORKS *

It was more exciting this year than usual with a real fire going on
in the adjacent Rainbow Canyon. We could watch helicopters
dumping water on it. Thank God for the firefighters. There were
fewer people there because of it and the extraordinary heat, but
500 to 600 dancers in gorgeous regalia took part in the
ceremonies. There were great fireworks, controlled by watered
areas. We were grateful for donations of bottled water and sodas
by Vince Mendoza, Mgr. of Von's at Rancho California Rd. Bill
Harker had a donation from Brent Benson, Mgr. of Albertsons in
Palomar Village, Barbara Tobin brought sodas and Paul Price
bought ice. Sis Herron, Pam Grender and Bill Harker joined us
for the festivities. Ron Islas did his part, Darell transported tables
and coolers and his donation of sodas and water, Audrey Cilurzo
and | donated sodas and water, and we made a tidy sum for
Temecula Valley's Historical Society. Bonnie Reed’'s husband,
Ken, brought their 10 X 10 tent and raised and carted it away.

On the fourth of July, Darell and Rebecca Farnbach marched with
our TVHS Banner until it was too hot, in front of a beautifully
decorated surrey with a fringe on top, drawn by Megan, a gentle
light tan horse. Again Darell was responsible for this — and we
were delighted to win 1% Prize in the Equestrian Driven category,
receiving a great plaque from those discerning judges. Thousands
braved the sun and later on many more enjoyed the fantastic
City’s fire-works.

At our July meeting we were very privileged to have Roger
Honberger as the speaker. He reminisced about his family and
life here. Several of his relatives and friends came to hear him.
We were surprised to learn that his grandfather at one time
owned the Neinke House and he visited him often. And, his
mother, Agnes, was the teller at the Old Town Bank when the
great robbery occurred. We'll ask him to come again to talk about
his amazing life. Our speakers have been so good, it is really
worth coming to hear them — at Temecula Library’s Community

Room, 12:00 noon, the first Friday of each month. Everyone is
welcome as our guest. Jimmy Moore will be the next, to discuss
the committee for the cityhood of Temecula.
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